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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

September 11, 2019 
 

Chair Dan Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

Present:  Chair Dan Schroeder, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COCs James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, Fred 

Schweer, Dottie Paradis, Nancy Nixon, Mike Fitzpatrick 

 

RCSC Staff:  None   

 

Guests:  RCSC Board Director Mike Kennedy 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The May 8, 2019 Meeting Summary was approved as 

presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Chartered Clubs Supervisor:    

 

During the summer months, the Member Services Department split into 2 separate, distinctive 

departments, Events & Entertainment and the Chartered Clubs Office.  The Chartered Clubs Office 

now consists of Joanne Martin, Chartered Clubs Agent and Myrna DeBruyne, Chartered Clubs 

Supervisor.  The Chartered Clubs Office remains in the same location at the Lakeview Recreation 

Center.  COC mailboxes can be found in the Chartered Clubs Office. 

Fairway Lawn Bowl has failed to submit their 2020 Facility Schedule and 53 clubs have turned in 

their 2020 Facility Usage Set-Up Sheets. 

All other Chartered Club 2020 Schedules have been processed and President Packages are complete. 

President Packages will be distributed from the Chartered Clubs Office this year and will be available 

for pick up by Club Presidents on Monday, November 4, 2019.  Any 2020 facility reservation 

changes can be made on or after November 4.  This is a change from previous years.   

The Backgammon Club has requested to be de-chartered. 

Funtastic Fitness has requested to become a Chartered Club.  This will be a spin off Club from the 

Tip Top Dance Club. 

Artists by the Lake, Bell Lapidary, Bell Silvercraft, Bell Table Tennis and Sundial Silverstones all 

had renovations done over the summer. 

Membership Rosters are due October 1. 

Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Nothing to report 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Nothing to report 
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COC Reports:   

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 

 

Rita Sanders – The Zumba Club had an event at Sundial over the summer and would like to repeat 

the event.  One of her clubs is unable to get the windows password from the past Treasurer and cant 

access anything on the clubs computer.   A question was asked if a club member is suspended from 

one club can they join other clubs and Chair Schroeder responded that they can join other clubs, that 

the suspension does not carry any restrictions to a membership in any other club. 

 

Fred Schweer – A group of members of one of his clubs is unhappy due to the Clubs Board not 

following the rules and regulations of the club and in their opinion not treating members equally.  

After discussion, Chair Schroeder stated that the best way to resolve this would be to elect new 

officers at your clubs election of officers. 

 

Dottie Paradis – Nothing to report 

 

Nancy Nixon – Nothing to report 

 

Mike Fitzpatrick – Nothing to report 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Announcements:  None 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:30am. 

 

Next Meeting:   October 9, 2019 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon, Secretary 


